
 

 

 

April 29, 2011 

Re: First Quarter 2011 Status Report 
 Atlantic Richfield Company Service Station #276 
 10600 MacArthur Boulevard, Oakland, California 
 ACEH Case #RO0002565 

“I declare, that to the best of my knowledge at the present time, that the information and/or recommendations 
contained in the attached document are true and correct. 

Submitted by,  

 

Chuck Carmel 
Environmental Business Manager 
 

Attachment 

Atlantic Richfield Company 
PO Box 1257 

San Ramon, CA  94583 
Phone: (925) 275-3803 

Fax: (925) 275-3815 
E-Mail: charles.carmel@bp.com 

Chuck Carmel 
Environmental Business Manager 

 

dehloptoxic
DEH LOP





 

 
 

FIRST QUARTER 2011 
STATUS REPORT 

ATLANTIC RICHFIELD COMPANY STATION #276  
OAKLAND, CALIFORNIA 

 
Broadbent & Associates, Inc. (BAI) is pleased to present this First Quarter 2011 Status Report on 

behalf of Atlantic Richfield Company (ARC, a BP affiliated company) Station #276 (ARCO 276) located at 
10600 MacArthur Boulevard, Oakland, Alameda County, California.  Closure activities at the site were 
performed in accordance with a September 16, 2010 Monitoring Well Destruction agency directive issued by 
the Alameda County Environmental Health (ACEH).  Details of work performed, discussion of results, and 
recommendations are provided below.     
 
Facility Name / Address: ARCO 276 / 10600 MacArthur Boulevard, Oakland, California 
Client Project Manager / Title: Mr. Chuck Carmel / Environmental Business Manager  
BAI Contact: Mr. Tom Sparrowe, (707) 455-7290 
BAI Project No.: 06-88-601  
Primary Regulatory Agency / ID No.: Alameda County Environmental Health (ACEH) / 

ACEH Case #RO0002565 
Current phase of project:  Closure 
 
 
WORK PERFORMED THIS QUARTER (First Quarter 2011): 

1. BAI oversaw the pressure-grouting of monitor and remediation wells associated with the site. 
2. Completed the Fourth Quarter 200 Status Report on January 5, 2011. 

 
 
WORK SCHEDULED FOR NEXT QUARTER (Second Quarter 2011): 

1. Completed the First Quarter 2011 Status Report (contained herein).  
2. BAI will submit a Well Destruction Report to ACEH. 

 
 
ACTIVITIES CONDUCTED: 
 

No groundwater monitoring or sampling work activities took place at the Site during First Quarter 
2011.  ARCO received a September 16, 2010 Monitoring Well Destruction letter from ACEH requesting 
that the Site monitor and remediation wells be destroyed as part of the case closure approval process.  
Between March 22 and 25, 2011 BAI oversaw Gregg Drilling & Testing, Inc. of Martinez, California, 
pressure grout the monitor and remediation wells associated with the Site and is in the process of preparing 
a Well Destruction Report.   

 
For reference, a Site Location Map is provided as Drawing 1.  Provided as Drawing 2 is the 

Groundwater Elevation Contour and Analytical Summary Map from the Third Quarter 2010 Groundwater 
Monitoring Report (BAI, 10/05/2010) for groundwater monitoring/sampling conducted on August 10, 
2010. 

 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 
 

Drawing 1: Site Location Map 
Drawing 2: Third Quarter 2010 Groundwater Elevation Contour and Analytical Summary Map 
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